
PIEDMONT UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 
  
TO:  Board Of Education 
  
FROM:  Randall Booker, Superintendent 
 
DATE: May 13, 2020 
  
RE:  CITIZENS’ BOND OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE  

THIRD ANNUAL REPORT TO THE COMMUNITY 
 

 
I. SUPPORT INFORMATION 
 
The Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee (CBOC) for the Measure H1 Facilities Bond Program 
has completed its third Annual Report to the Piedmont community.  The CBOC is responsible 
for inspecting bond program projects during construction, reviewing the expenditure of bond 
funds, and ensuring that expenditures were made for purposes authorized by voters.  This 
second annual report covers the period from July 1, 2018 through June 30, 2019.  
 
The CBOC consists of community members from local businesses and organizations, legal, 
technical, and financial advisors, and parents of children enrolled in the Piedmont Unified 
School District.  The CBOC members are:  Grier Graff, Chair;  Julie Caskey, Vice Chair; Adam 
Christensen; Kim Dao; Andrew Hempeck; Kyung-Hee Howard; Jonathan Levine; and Melissa 
Wilk.  CBOC meetings are open to the public and all are welcome and encouraged to attend 
and participate. Information about meetings dates, times, and locations can be found at 
measureh1.org​.  
  
II. RECOMMENDATION: REVIEW AND ACCEPT 
 
Review and accept the CBOC’s third annual report.  
 
 
 
 

http://measureh1.org/citizen/agendas-minutes.html

